

Great Wyrley Academy

A part of the Windsor Academy Trust

Headteacher: Mr Ian Moreton, BSc Hons, NPQH FCCT

Ref:mne/gwaadmin/Y11 official last school day

25 June 2021

Hall Lane Great Wyrley Staffordshire WS6 6LQ

Tel: 01922 419311

Email:

info@greatwyrley.windsoracademytrust.org.uk

Website

greatwyrley.windsoracademytrust.org.uk

Twitter: @wyrleyacademy

Company registration no: 07523436 Place of registration: England

Dear Year 11 Students, Parents/Carers

For Year 11 students all over the country, Friday 25 June is the last official day as a school student. We are very sad that we have not been able to see you off in the way that we would have expected to – there is sadly no Prom this year.

After today, staff will no longer be setting you work or making contact with students, but we understand that you may still have questions or need help. Therefore, we have made sure that there are sources of support available for you that will continue after you finish as a Great Wyrley Academy student (including transition materials for ASPIRE Sixth). Additionally, you can find details of safeguarding support and organisations on our website under the "safeguarding" section (we would very much recommend www.kooth.com).

Although there have been no exams, we still intend to give students their results in person on results day, which will be on **Thursday 12 August.** Further information about results day will be sent to students and parents nearer the time.

Understandably, Year 11 students and their parents may be worried about their GCSEs and their progression, and we would like to offer our support to any Year 11 pupils. Jackie Flint, our independent Careers Adviser will be available for you to contact once you have left school at the end of June. Jackie can be contacted on: jackieflint.careers@hotmail.com.

Students and parents can also contact colleges directly for further guidance on admissions and enrolment.

On behalf of all the staff at Great Wyrley Academy I would like to wish you a happy and safe summer and look forward to seeing you on results day.

Yours sincerely

Ian Moreton Headteacher





